## SCHREIBER

## ADVISORY VOCATIONAL COMMITTEE

The February 16, meeting of the Advisory Vocational Committe (Lake Superior Board of Education), was attended by three trustees, four appointees, three school principals, E.J. Morgan, Director of Education, M. Vasko and Mrs. M. Moloney, Program Consultants.

The problem of the provision of educational opportunities of a vacational nature to students of this jurisdiction was presented. In view of the rather static enrollment (with slight increases in secondary enrollment for the next two or three years with corresponding drop in elementary enrolment), there is no possibility of adding programs, but rather a matter of substitution and no building expansion is possible in the near future.

The program consultants made thorough presentations regarding the new philosophy and practices involved in the industrial arts and home economics programs.

It was pointed out that for conversion of exisiting facilities to accommodate industrial arts and home economics, there is a 90 per cent grant on structural work involved and for equipments grants up to \$12,000 for industrial arts \$7,000 for home economics, (general) \$6,000 for foods and nutrition room, and \$6,000 for clothing and textiles room.

As no grants were received previously for conversion of the Manitouwadge High School, the grants for structural changes are still available there.

Room sizes - Home economic, all purpose - 1200 X 1350 sq. ft., Food and Nutrition - 1100 X 1350 sq. ft., clothing and textile - 1000 X 1250 sq. ft.

It was suggested that: (a) industrial arts and home economics programs be expanded in the Manitouwadge High School to allow for a program in years one and two, covering drafting, electricity and electronics, woodwork, welding, and power mechanics, with specialization in two areas in years three and four- It is hoped, to be ready in September 1972.

(b) industrial arts and home economics to be introduced in Marathon in either the public or the high school to be determined as soon as possible.

Home economics will be introduced in Lake Superior High School in September 1972.

## MOTHER AND DAUGHTER BANQUET

Barbara O'Brien, leader of the Guides was the M.C at the Guides and Brownies' Mother and Daughter

banquet held in the town hall, attended by 150.

Head table guests were Father F.J. Meyer, Reeve and Mrs. F.V. Harness, the Rev. E.C. Prinselaar, Rev. Rex Dye and Mrs. Dye, Mrs. Gail Moore, Terrace Bay, and Sister Carol McKarol and Sister Marvel Belfry, Mrs. Mary Shack, commissioner, and Mrs. Rita McGrath, CWL president.

The toast to the Queen was proposed by Cathy Doig, the toast to Lady Baden Powell by Debbie Beauparlant, to the Guide Mothers by Maureen McParland and the Brownies' Mothers by Colleen McParland, with their mother, Mrs. Harold McParland responding.

The leaders of the two groups were presented: Ella Spikula, acting Capt. in the Guides, Marcie Cebrario and Audrey McKay, Brown Owls, Arlene Conley, Brenda Campbell, June Sisson, Betty Huard, Tawny Owls, and the Packys who assist them -- Holly McKay, Donna McGrath, Rae Sisson, Betty Ann Huard, Tina Cebrario, and Cathy Cocks.

Mrs. Jackie Tremblay introduced the members of the mothers' committee who assist the Guide Movement in Schreiber, where it is sponsored by the Catholic Women's League.

Holly McKay gave an interesting explanation of Thinking Day - an annual event in Guides - and the pennies collected were presented to Mary Shack, commissioner, by Glorie Lark, Virginia Stortini, Kim Karns and Holly McKay.

A round of applause was paid Mrs. R. Stortini, who has three daughters in Brownies.

Mrs. Sisson paid tribute to Marcie Cebrario, who has given ten years to the Brownies, saying how her best reward must surely be seeing her former Brownies go on through Guides to become Packys who assist leaders wherever necessary. On behalf of the girls Mrs. Sisson presented a gift to Mrs. Cebrario.

'A most amusing skit was presented when the Third Hand, so badly needed by mothers, was displayed e.g. eyes in the back of one's head!

Tawny Owl, Arlene Conley, who entered the Movement and received her accreditation in Schreiber, was presented with afarewell gift by Mary Shack.

Carol Huard presented a gift to Father F.J. Meyer, the guest speaker.

Party prizes were won as follows:- Brownies: Virginia Stortini, Brownie mother: Mrs. Brian Richardson, Guides - Ann Stokes, Guide mother -Mrs. E. Trapp.

The meal catered for by the Catholic Women's (continued on page 7)